
 
 

December 22, 2016 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Approval by mail]: Indonesia - Strengthening Rights and Economies of Adat and Local Communities 
Project (FIP, DGM) (World Bank) (XFIPDG205A) - Comments from United States 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



12/21/2016 
 

[Approval by mail]: Indonesia - Strengthening Rights and Economies of Adat and Local Communities 
Project (FIP, DGM) (World Bank) (XFIPDG205A) - Comments from United States 

 
Dear Mafalda,  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to review this interesting project.  
 
As the project document and others have noted, the challenges to implementing and monitoring 
projects in a country as large as Indonesia are formidable. The project document notes the actions taken 
to address these challenges, but we would appreciate information on any further assistance to the NEA 
that may be provided, if needed. Will the Bank provide further assistance to the NEA during the 
implementation period?  
 
In addition, we understand that any harvesting operations supported by the project would NOT involve 
industrial-scale logging in primary tropical forests. We would appreciate confirmation on that point. 
 
Best,  
 
Katie Berg 
U.S. Treasury Department 


